Park Advisory Commission

Meeting Minutes
April 25, 2018 ● 5:30 p.m.

Meeting Room “A”
Members Present:  Sue Arnold, Larry Thomas, Andrew Meggitt and Susan Wrasmann 

Others Present:  Floyd Jernigan, Kristy Rich, Stan Busch, James Shields and Tom Sager
Absent: Ken Kwantes
1. Call to Order
· Mr. Thomas called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

2. Approval of Minutes
· Minutes of the January 24, 2018 meeting were reviewed. A motion was made by Susan Wrasmann to approve the minutes. Sue Arnold seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

3. Review of Financials
· Park Director Floyd Jernigan presented the Park financials for January through March. A motion was made by Sue Arnold to approve the financials. Andrew Meggitt seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
4. Old Business
· Lonna Sowers contacted downtown businesses to see who wanted planters, who wanted to do their own and who wanted Parks to plant. There are over 40 planters downtown.
· There is no update on the progress on Ridgeview Park. The dinosaur piece was removed by the Street Department. Parks will need to put it back in with an ASA surface along with a swing set, basketball court and a slide. Staff hopes to use TDD money to do the park improvements.
· The playground at Green Acres Park is done. MIRMA will inspect it May 7. Jim Dipardo is doing the stone sign. Staff is working on specs for the new restroom, which will be located behind the water fountain to the west.
· Staff will be installing a pickleball court on the old tennis court at Green Acres Park.

· Kimmel and Morgan Fields will have 100 ton of sand/clay mix put on them soon to bring them back up to level.

· Staff is closer on getting the Buehler Park water completed and a water spigot installed. It should be done within two weeks.

· Staff is still waiting to hear from DNR on the Land Water Conservation grant for Buehler Park.

· RTI is installing the pavilions at the tennis courts. They will get the metal on one of the structures by the time the school year ends. They will do the other one during the next school year.

· Kristy Rich reviewed a partnership package for advertising on the new scoreboards and on the outfield fences. Funds raised would help with improvements at Ber Juan Complex. A motion was made by Sue Arnold to approve the partnership package. Andrew Meggitt seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
6.
New Business

· Floyd reviewed the restroom proposal for Green Acres Park. It will be all concrete with stainless steel toilets, sinks and hand dryers. The state bid is with CTX for $42,950. Staff will do all of the preliminary work and CTX would then put the structure on the concrete slab. The total project cost would be $66,000. Susan Wrasmann made a motion to move forward with the Green Acres restroom project and to use the state bid. Andrew Meggitt seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
· City Planner James Shields and Mr. Jernigan made a presentation on the new proposed Park Land Dedication. The provision will apply to all residentially zoned subdivisions or re-subdivisions that have not been previously subject to parkland dedication or fee in lieu of.  The cash payment will need to be spent within five years of deposit and will have to be used to acquire land within one-half mile of the subdivision; improve existing parks within one mile of the subdivision or improve a larger park within two miles of the subdivision. The proposed ordinance will go to the Planning & Zoning Commission for approval May 8 and then be presented to the City Council May 21. Andrew Meggitt made a motion to approve the new Park Land Dedication ordinance. Sue Arnold seconded and motion carried unanimously.
· The next Park Board meeting will be held at 5:30 p.m. Wednesday, July 25.

7.
Citizen Comments

· None

8.
Adjournment

· Andrew Meggitt made a motion to adjourn and Sue Arnold seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 6:31 p.m.

Kristy Rich, Recreation Manager, prepared the minutes.  
